
WEE WAH BEACH CLUB 
Wee Wah Road - P.O. Box 135       Tuxedo Park, NY  10987 

Welcome to the 2020 Season! 

Dear Members and Friends, 
 Thank you for your patience! We know that you 
have all been waiting for news about the beach club 
opening for this season and we are very happy to 
report that, despite many obstacles presented by 
the coronavirus pandemic, the club will be opening. 
The date will depend on scheduling our preseason 
inspection with the health department next week 
and as soon as that is complete we will send out the 
exact opening date and hours information. As with 
everything else in our lives since March, COVID-19 
will affect beach operations and behaviors. 
However, the WWBC Executive Board decided that 
the extra effort and expense associated with 
complying to the mandatory state guidelines were 
outweighed by the need for our members to have a 
place to swim, relax and safely enjoy their summer. 
Protocols have been put in place which will be 
strictly enforced to protect both our members and 
employees, but we are confident that we can count 
on your cooperation for the good of all! 

PLEASE NOTE - A FULL SET OF COVID-19 RULES 
IS ENCLOSED BUT WE WANT TO HIGHLIGHT THE 
FOLLOWING: 

• We will have a COVID-19 monitor on duty to assist 
members in complying with the state guidelines. The 
monitor will do temperature and mask checks, direct 
cars to properly spaced parking spots, and help 
members demarcate their family area. 

• Members are responsible for bringing their own 
masks to the beach and will not be allowed to enter 
without one for all household members. Children five 
and under are not required to wear a mask. Masks 
may be removed within your marked family area and 
when in the water. 

• Social distancing must be observed at all times when 
outside of your family area. 

• At the present time, as per the state guidelines, use 
of the picnic tables and grills is prohibited. This may 
change but until it does, please feel free to bring 
chairs and tables from home. 

Traffic Safety 

Each year we remind our members to drive slowly 
and carefully to the WWBC because we share the 
roads with many residents who are out jogging, 
cycling or just taking a stroll. This year, with many 
more residents occupying homes in the Village, it 
is even more critical that we do so. In cooperation 
with the Village of Tuxedo Park Board of Trustees 
and the Village Police Department we ask all 
members who are not Village residents to adhere 
to the following procedures: 

• From Monday through Friday please access 
the beach via the main gate. Follow Tuxedo 
Road to Lorillard Road and then bear left onto 
Wee Wah Road to get to the beach. The 
Village has installed a license plate reader at 
the main gate and, like their residents, Wee 
Wah members will be asked to provide license 
plate info on our registration form. 

• On Saturday and Sunday non-Village residents 
should access and exit the WWBC via the 
north gate. The north gate is located by 
driving through the Quarry Field parking lot 
off of Warwick Brook Road. A police officer will 
be stationed there to grant access. Once 
inside the gate, the WWBC is just a short 
distance away. 

• As previously mentioned, we will be sharing 
the Village roads with many others. For the 
safety of all it is important that drivers follow a 
recommended speed limit of 20 mph. The 
Village police will be implementing several 
road safety and speed deterrents. Just as with 
masks and social distancing we must all do 
our part for the safety of others!



Please note E-mail 

 The club’s constitution allows 
us to send official notices via 
email. When filling out your 
registration form, please 

provide us with your current 
email address. The use of email saves us money and 
provides the board with a timely and convenient way 
to notify members about issues of concern and 
upcoming events. 
 Please be assured that your address will be used 
only by the WWBC and not shared with any other 
organizations or businesses.

Rules & Regulations 

Please read all of the regular beach rules and the new COVID-19 compliance rules included with this letter. 

Please note, all rules will be strictly enforced and failure to comply may result in the loss of membership (without 
a refund).  

Please remind your children and guests that the beach employees are the final authority at the Beach, and 
their directions must be followed at all times! 

If patrons continue to break beach rules, the Executive Committee will decide on one of the following two 
options: 
1. Minor children must be accompanied to the beach by their parent, regardless of their age. 
2. In the case of serious or continual infractions, the family’s membership will be rescinded for the remainder of 

the season, and no refund will be given. 

Check-in: Please wait patiently while the checker checks you in and ensures you have masks for ALL members 
of your party. DO NOT bypass the check-in line and park.

Donations 
Donations are always gratefully accepted and allow 
us to continue to make improvements to the facility. 

We would like to extend our thanks to the 
members who donated to the beach in 2019. 
Their contributions are greatly appreciated by 
all. There is a line on the registration form for 
anyone who would like to make a contribution. 
We can’t thank everyone enough for their 
financial support.

Swimming Hours 

 Due to liability concerns and Department of Health 
regulations, no bathers may remain in the water 
past 8 pm or any other time there is insufficient 
visibility. 
 Please note that swimming is not permitted while 
the lifeguard is setting up and storing our safety 
equipment. Also, all members and guests must 
leave the Beach Club premises when the lifeguard 
locks the gate. NO ONE MAY REMAIN ON BEACH 
CLUB PROPERTY WITHOUT A LIFEGUARD ON 
DUTY. 

Please note:  For safety reasons, the lifeguard on 
duty will take mandated breaks during the course of 
the day. No one will be permitted in the water 
during the lifeguard’s breaks! We ask your 
cooperation in this important safety issue. 

Carry In/Carry Out Trash Policy 

Once again the WWBC will operate with a carry in/
carry out policy for trash. Please remember to bring 
a bag and take your trash with you as you leave. If 
you forget to bring a bag, simply request one from 
the checker.



 

Dues 

 Membership categories are included in this 
letter on a separate page. Dues are listed on our 
registration sheet. 
 As always, the Beach Club would like to 
extend special consideration to anyone needing 
a reduction in dues in order to join the Beach. All 
requests are strictly confidential and should be 
addressed to Bonny at (845) 351-5232.

Officers and Executive Board 

President:    Bonny Takeuchi 
Vice-President:   Jennifer Darling 
Treasurer:    Paloma Hekl 
Secretary:    Marc Citrin 

Executive Board Members: Christine Giglio 
    Sheila Groskin 
    Carol Ann Nicholson 
    Megan Reedy 

    FOURTH OF JULY 

The Fourth of July holiday at the beach is 
always very popular with our members. Please 
watch your email and our Facebook page for 
updates on the club’s plan for this year.  

Note: There will be no fireworks on July 3, 
2020. 

Earlier this Spring, the large wooden playground 
structure was found to be in disrepair and it was 
removed from the beach. It was donated over 20 
years ago and was enjoyed by many children 
over the years at the beach. If you or anyone you 
know has playground equipment that your 
children have outgrown that you would like to 
donate, please contact Bonny at (845) 351-5232.

We’re on Facebook! 

Please follow us on Facebook to receive beach 
club hours, updates, and changes at: 

 https://www.facebook.com/Wee-Wah-Beach-
Club-103110999804. 

You may also email us at: 
weewahbeachclub@gmail.com
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TYPES OF MEMBERSHIP 

Due to COVID-19 our memberships have changed. We understand that your household may have expanded 
during the quarantine period and as a result of New York State on PAUSE. We have expanded memberships to 
include persons with whom you have been quarantined in the same household for at least the past 30 days; 
however, additional charges will apply. 

*FULL FAMILY:  For parents, spouses, and dependent children under 22 years of age. 

*SENIOR CITIZEN:  Available to those who have reached the age of 65. This is available to single 
members or couples who meet the age criteria only. 

*YOUNG ADULT ADD-ON (purchased with FULL FAMILY or SENIOR CITIZEN memberships ONLY): 
Adults aged 22-30 quarantining in the household for more than four consecutive weeks may be 
included for $50 per person. 

*ABOVE 30 ADULT ADD-ON (purchased with FULL FAMILY or SENIOR CITIZEN memberships 
ONLY):  Adults aged 30 and above quarantining in the household for more than four consecutive 
weeks may be included for $65 per person. 

SINGLE:  For single adults with no dependent children. 

FAMILY PASS FEES & POLICY 

$45 for 10 Family Passes       $65 for 20 Family Passes 

Family Passes are kept at the checker’s station at the beach, not mailed to members. 

1. There will be a no GUEST policy this year, we have a limited exception for immediate family only. 
2. Immediate family is defined as a parent, grandparent, child or grandchild of the member who is 

not otherwise eligible for membership and who has been actively practicing social distancing. 
3. All Family Pass guests are subject to all rules, including COVID-19 rules. 
4.  Members MUST accompany Family Pass guests to the Beach, sign them in with the checker on 

duty and remain with their guests at all times. Any member who fails to do so risks the loss of 
Family Pass privileges.  

5. Members must have Family Passes to bring any Family Pass guests, no matter the age of the 
guest.  

6. Members must be at least 18 years old to sign in a Family Pass guest.  
7. Children 12 and under do not count toward your total number of Family Pass guests, but they 

must be signed in with the checker.  
8. Senior citizens DO count toward the total number of Family Pass guests.  
9. Please familiarize yourself and your Family Pass guests with the WWBC rules as you are 

responsible for your family pass guests while they are at the Beach.  



Primary Member must be the owner of the residence or the named party under the lease. 

LAST NAME: ______________________________  LAST NAME (If different):______________________________ 

ADULT FIRST NAME: _________________________  ADULT FIRST NAME: _______________________________ 

STREET ADDRESS: __________________________________________   P.O. BOX:  _________________________ 

E-Mail: _______________________________________   Telephone:______________________________________ 

WEE WAH BEACH CLUB REGISTRATION FORM   2020 

LICENSE PLATE INFORMATION (Not required from cars with current Village resident tags) 

Vehicle 1 ________________________  Vehicle 2 _________________________ Vehicle 3 _________________________

TYPES OF MEMBERSHIP (Check all that apply) 
Due to expenses the club will incur for meeting all guidelines for COVID-19, a surcharge will be applied to each 
member category. 

____  $280 ($250 + $30 surcharge) - FULL FAMILY              ____  $65 - ABOVE 30 ADULT ADD-ON per person 

____  $70 ($55 + $15 surcharge - SENIOR CITIZEN ____  $150 ($125 + $25 surcharge) - SINGLE 

____  $50 - YOUNG ADULT CHILD ADD-ON per person      ____  $50 INITIATION FEE FOR NEW MEMBERS 

FAMILY PASSES (Optional):          ____  $45 - 10 Family Passes          ____  $65 - 20 Family Passes

DONATION (Optional):  I have included $_______________ as a donation to the Wee Wah Beach Club. 

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:  $_______________ 

Checks should be made payable to Wee Wah Beach Club and mailed to:  

Wee Wah Beach Club 
Jennifer Darling, Membership Chair 
P.O. Box 135 

____  Returning member from 2019 

____  New Village membership (NOTE: New memberships open to residents of the Village of Tuxedo Park only. All new 
members are subject to approval by the Village of Tuxedo Park. Please complete the additional New Member Application 
form.

ALL parties must read and sign the Membership Waiver and Release form, which is the last page of this packet. 
Registrations will not be processed without signing and returning this information.

NAME OF ALL MEMBERS OF HOUSEHOLD and AGES IN YEARS (Required) 

________________________   ______          ______________________    ______          ______________________    ______ 

________________________   ______          ______________________    ______          ______________________    ______



LAST NAME: ______________________________  LAST NAME (If different):______________________________ 

ADULT FIRST NAME: _________________________  ADULT FIRST NAME: _______________________________ 

STREET ADDRESS: __________________________________________   P.O. BOX:  _________________________ 

E-Mail: _______________________________________   Telephone:______________________________________ 

WEE WAH BEACH CLUB NEW MEMBER APPLICATION

Applicants must be approved by the Village of Tuxedo Park and the Executive Committee of the 
Wee Wah Beach Club before using the facilities.

_________________________________________________________ 
Applicant’s signature

___________________________ 
Date

Amount enclosed: Membership(s)  _____________________________ 

   Family Passes (optional)  ____________________________ 

   Initiation Fee                           $50 

   TOTAL =    _____________________________ 

Approval: __________________________________________________ ________________________ 
    Village of Tuxedo Park          Date 

  __________________________________________________ ________________________ 
     Wee Wah Beach Club          Date 



RULES & REGULATIONS OF THE WEE WAH BEACH CLUB 

1.  Swimming is prohibited after 8:00 PM or 30 minutes before sunset, whichever is earlier, and at any    
  time a lifeguard is not on duty. No one is allowed on the premises when the gate is locked; the beach  
     is then officially closed. 

2.  Non-swimmers may not be on the waterfront without the direct supervision of a parent, guardian or   
  babysitter. Please check with a lifeguard regarding your child's swimming ability. 

3.  Children who have not completed 6th grade are not allowed at the beach facility unless they are     
  supervised by a parent, guardian or babysitter. Babysitters must be at least 13 years old. 

4.  Children who have completed 6th grade may be at the beach without supervision provided  they    
  abide by all beach rules. Inappropriate or unsafe behavior will not be tolerated. 

5.  No swimming beyond the roped area. 

6.  Jumping off the dock or walls is prohibited.   

7.  Swimming under the raft or rough play on the raft is prohibited. 

8.  Only one person is allowed on the diving board at a time. 

9.  Tubes, rafts, inflatables, snorkels, fins, masks, balls and life preservers are not permitted in the water. 

10. No glass containers allowed in the sand area or beachfront. Use picnic area for meals. 

11. Animals are not allowed on the beach grounds at any time. 

12. Ball playing is permitted on the grass area only, not in the sand. 

13. No loud music shall be played. 

14. Proper attire is to be worn at all times. 

15. No boats, rafts etc. may be launched from or landed on beach property. 

16. Everyone must take their trash with them when they leave. 

17. No one under 21 is allowed to have alcoholic beverages at the beach. 

18. Anyone destroying or defacing property will be held responsible for payment and may lose       
  membership privileges. 

19. Membership in the Beach Club does not include membership in the Wee Wah Fishing Club. Fishing   
  is prohibited at the beach. 

20. Wee Wah employees are the authority at the beach and their instructions are to be followed at all    
  times. 

21. The Executive Board may suspend anyone who violates the rules listed above. Membership fees will   
  not be returned. 



WEE WAH BEACH CLUB SUMMER 2020 COVID-19 RULES 

In order to be permitted to open the Wee Wah this summer, WWBC must comply will rules 
set forth by NY State and the Village of Tuxedo Park. The WWBC has agreed to abide by 
these rules in order to be permitted to open the WWBC to members amidst this pandemic. 
We take the safety of our members and our commitment to follow and enforce these rules 
very seriously and we ask for your cooperation. We understand that they are stringent but 
we believe that offering a place for people to swim and visit (at a distance) with community 
members outweighs the inconvenience.  

1. Social Distancing:  Any non-related or non-household members must maintain a 6 foot 
distance from other members (children included) at all times (including in the water).  

2. No Guests: There will be no guests permitted, except for immediate family guest passes, 
see 4, below. 

3. No Parties:  There will be no parties permitted at WWBC this summer.   
4. Family Passes:  Family passes will be permitted but only for immediate family of the 

member (i.e. parents, grandparents, children, and grandchildren). Siblings, cousins, 
aunts, and uncles will not be considered immediate family.  

5. Masks: No one above the age of five will be permitted to enter the WWBC without a 
mask. Masks must be worn unless you are (1) in the water or (2) in your allocated socially 
distanced membership space. 

6. Health Checks: All members will be asked if they have been experiencing any COVID 
related symptoms. Any member who has been exposed to someone who has tested 
positive OR is experiencing symptoms should not use the WWBC unless and until they 
have been symptom free for 10 days. WE ARE ALL RESPONSIBLE FOR THE SAFETY OF 
OUR COMMUNITY.   

7. Temperature Checks: WWBC will be employing temperature checks as a condition to 
entry. 

8. Cars: Cars must be parked with sufficient space on either side to allow for social 
distancing. Parking spots will be either (1) marked or (2) you will be directed to a spot by 
the COVID 19 monitor or checker. 

9. Assigned Areas: All member units will select a spot at WWBC each time they enter, all 
spots will be at least 6 – 10 feet apart from other assigned spots. The COVID-19 monitor 
or checker will demarcate the assigned area.  Members may take off masks in allocated 
spots. When outside the allocated spaces, masks must be worn and social distancing 
between non household members of at least 6 feet must be observed. 

10.Bathrooms: Only one household membership at a time may use the restrooms. 
Members must inform the COVID-19 monitor or checker after use to ensure that 
bathrooms are cleaned in accordance with State Guidelines.  

11.Playground and Recreation Equipment: Will not be available initially. 
12.Picnic Tables and Grills: According to State Guidelines, picnic tables and grills will not be 

available for use, initially. We will inform members if these guidelines change. Members 



are welcome to bring portable tables and chairs for their own use. Spaces will be 
available in the picnic area for members to use as their designated spaces. 

13.One-way Traffic: Pedestrian traffic will be one way and in a counter clockwise direction. 
The first set of stairs will be used to enter the water and the stairs closest to the lifeguard 
will be used to exit the water.  

14.Supervising Children: Children under 11 must be directly supervised by parents at all 
times, parents are responsible for children social distancing. 

15.Raft: Raft use will be regulated by the lifeguard. All raft use to be pre approved by 
lifeguard on duty to allow for proper social distancing.  

16.COVID 19 Monitor: The WWBC will employ a COVID 19 monitor to enforce the NY State 
Guidelines, WWBC rules and answer questions.  Failure to comply with requests of the 
COVID 19 monitor may result in your being asked to leave the WWBC. 

17.Traffic: When driving in Tuxedo Park all members are expected to drive below the 
posted speed limit or or posted recommendations. Speed limits will be strictly enforced 
by the Village with no exceptions.  Please be cautious and courteous; pedestrian and pet 
traffic is heavier than in in prior  years. 

18.NY State Guidelines: All members shall review and adhere to the NY State Guidelines: 
h t t p s : / / w w w. g o v e r n o r. n y. g o v / s i t e s / g o v e r n o r. n y. g o v / fi l e s / a t o m s / fi l e s /
BEACHES_MASTER_GUIDANCE_05.19.20_FINAL.pdf. 

19.Hot Spot Quarantining:  No one may enter the WWBC if they have recently traveled to a 
NY Hotspot and have not completed the 14-day self-quarantine. 

NON VILLAGE MEMBER ACCESS  

1. Weekdays: Non-Village members and their guests will use the main gate Monday 
through Friday. Once in the Village, please follow the preferred route map.  

2. Weekend Access - North Gate: Non-Village members and their guests entering 
Tuxedo Park on Saturday and Sunday MUST use the north gate. The north gate can 
be accessed through Quarry Field. All non-Village members will provide license plate 
information with their membership application. The Village reserves the right to 
request identification from anyone entering through the north gate.  THE NORTH 
GATE MUST BE USED ON WEEKENDS UNLESS WE COMMUNICATE OTHERWISE.  

Please note, all rules will be strictly enforced and failure to comply may result in loss of 
membership. WWBC reserves the right to modify the rules at any time upon verbal or 
written notice.  

https://www.governor.ny.gov/sites/governor.ny.gov/files/atoms/files/BEACHES_MASTER_GUIDANCE_05.19.20_FINAL.pdf
https://www.governor.ny.gov/sites/governor.ny.gov/files/atoms/files/BEACHES_MASTER_GUIDANCE_05.19.20_FINAL.pdf


MEMBERSHIP WAIVER AND RELEASE 

In consideration of becoming a member of the Wee Wah Beach Club (WWBC) and by 
joining the WWBC, I, and my family hereby accept responsibility as a participant(s) in any 
and all WWBC activities during the operation of the WWBC in the 2020 summer season 
(Opening Day to September 15th). I certify that my family and I have read and agree to 
comply with the (1) WWBC Standard Rules (2) WWBC Summer 2020 COVID 19 Rules (3) 
the NY State Guidelines for Lakes and Beaches and agree to abide by (1) – (3). I 
understand and agree that I am assuming the risk for any and all injuries and liabilities, 
including but not limited to, that I or a member of my household, may come in contact 
with or contract COVID-19 and other virus or illnesses. To the best of my knowledge, my 
family, guests and I are physically fit and able to participate. I understand that I am using 
the WWBC at my own risk and I assume all risks and hazards associated with the use of 
the WWBC, the contraction of any illness (including but not limited to COVID 19) and do 
hereby waive, release, absolve, indemnify, and agree to hold harmless the WWBC and the 
Village of Tuxedo Park from any and all allegations and claims arising out of (1) my use of 
the WWBC, (2) my presence in the Village of Tuxedo Park, (2) any injury or death to my 
family, guests, or for those I am legally responsible at law and myself, whether the result 
of negligence, gross negligence,  willful misconduct or for any other cause.  

ALL MEMBERS ABOVE 18 MUST SIGN THIS RELEASE AND WAIVER. 

_______________________________   _________________________ 
Name        Signature 

_______________________________   _________________________ 
Name        Signature 

_______________________________   _________________________ 
Name        Signature 

_______________________________   _________________________ 
Name        Signature 

_______________________________   _________________________ 
Name        Signature 


